
San Luis Obispo Duplicate Bridge Club                                                                                          

Board Minutes for October 11, 2013 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Ringbom at 4:20 P.M. Board members Bill 

Donovan, Mary Neal, Phil O’Carroll, Jean Wilson, Bob Clark, Leda Fields and Club Manager 

Barbara Weiss were present.  

Minutes of the September 13,
 
2013 meeting were read and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: The balance as of September 30, 2013 was $4824.13. Net income for 

August was $449.55. The month’s table count was 131 ½.  

Club Manager’s Report: The Christmas Party was discussed and a date of December 6, 2013 

was set. We will have ham, potatoes and salad. 

It was decided to hold a going away party for Marian Middleton on November 1, 2013. Jean will 

take care of getting wraps from Costco. Leda will order a cake from Spencer’s to be picked up 

by Mary. 

During November and December we want to encourage people to join the Senior Center. The 

cost is now $12 and a parking permit an additional $3. 

Old Business: The Unit Board is continuing to discuss the advantages of changing Districts. 

Judy Obermier volunteered to continue partnership via e-mail. 

New Business: The new board of Directors elected Bill Ringbom to continue as President, Bill 

Donovan as vice-president, Leda Fields as secretary, and Mary Neal as treasurer.  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 P.M. The next meeting will be November 8, 2013 following 

the game. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leda Fields 

 


